
WHAT’S BEING PLANNED 
The California Department of Transportation (CALTRANS) is proposing to partially lower, 
raise, replace, or reconstruct connectors in the MacArthur Maze at either Interstate 80 (I-80), 
Interstate 580 (I-580), or Interstate 880 (I-880) to increase vertical clearance for freight 
vehicles in the City of Oakland, in Alameda County.   

WHY THIS AD 
CALTRANS has studied the 
effects this project may 
have on the environment. 
Our studies show it will not 
signi�cantly affect the 
quality of the environment. 
The report that explains 
why is called an Initial 
S t udy/Env i r onmen ta l 
Assessment (IS/EA).  This 
notice is to tell you of the 
preparation of the IS/EA 
and of its availability for 
you to read. An open forum 
hearing will be held to give 
you an opportunity to talk 

about certain design features of the project with CALTRANS' staff before the �nal design is 
selected. 

WHAT’S AVAILABLE 
Technical studies for the IS/EA and other project information are available for review and 
copying at the CALTRANS District 4 Of�ce, 111 Grand Avenue, Oakland, CA 94612, on 
weekdays from 8 AM to 5 PM. The IS/EA is also available at Oakland Public Library: West 
Oakland Branch - 1801 Adeline Street, Oakland, CA 94607, Golden Gate Branch Library - 
5606 San Pablo Avenue, Oakland, CA 94608 or online at: 
http://www.dot.ca.gov/d4/envdocs.htm

WHERE YOU COME IN 
Do you have any comments about processing the project with an IS/EA? Do you disagree with 
the �ndings of our study as set forth in the Proposed Negative Declaration? Would you care to 
make any other comments on the project? Please submit your comments in writing no later 
than March 15, 2019 to CALTRANS at 111 Grand Avenue, Oakland, CA 94612. The date we 
will begin accepting comments is February 13, 2019. If there are no major comments, 
CALTRANS will proceed with the project's design.

WHEN AND WHERE 
An open forum hearing will be held on February 28, 2019 from 6-8 PM at the Caltrans 
District 4 Of�ce – 111 Grand Avenue, Oakland, CA 94612-3717. Visit the project website for 
an online public meeting from March 1, 2019 through March 15, 2019 at 
http://www.dot.ca.gov/d4/macarthurmazeproject. 

Individuals who require special accommodation (American Sign Language interpreter, 
accessible seating, documentation in alternate formats, etc.) are requested to contact 
Caltrans District 4 at 510-286-4444 at least 7 days prior to the scheduled hearing date. TDD 
users may contact the California Relay Service TDD line at 1-800-735-2929 or Voice Line at 
1-800-735-2922.

CONTACT 
For more information about this study call Rebecca De Pont at 510-622-0803 or email 
MacArthurMaze@dot.ca.gov.  

PUBLIC NOTICE
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A NEGATIVE DECLARATION

Announcement of Public Hearing for changes proposed for 
Interstate 80 (I-80)/Interstate 580 (I-580)/Interstate 880 (I-880)


